MINUTES OF MEETING OF EAST STOKE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 11TH NOVEMBER 2004.

PRESENT



Barry Quinn  -  Chairman






Tib Axon






Adrian Cullinane






Sara Grayson






Andy Saunders

APOLOGIES



Simon Cross – Vice Chairman

There was no PUBLIC PARTICIPATION at this meeting

There were no DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
MINUTES of the last meeting held on 7th October as already circulated were signed as a correct record.

MATTERS ARISING

1. Rave  -  Chairman had exchanged e-mails with Paul Croft.  Discussions with new CBO would follow and then wait and see what the next steps would be.

2. Parish Plan  -  Second newsletter had been delivered.  Open Day was held on 6th and 7th November.  Posters advertising the event had been placed on notice boards. Overall this event had been successful.  Things would now move ahead.  One point to come out of the Open Day was that people would like a recycling centre situated at either Middlefield Cottages or the Village Hall.

3. War Memorial  -  Sara Grayson reported more clearing around memorial had been done.  A short service would be held on Remembrance Sunday.

4. Ruins of St. Mary’s  -  Sara Grayson reported the Conservation Team had been working on the site for the previous three days laying a hedge around the perimeter and they would then install a gate.  At a later stage a more permanent stock-proof fence would be put up.

5. Dog Fouling Bins  - Nothing further to report.  It would be Spring next year before these would be installed.

6. Parish Maintenance Units  -  More info had been received and the Clerk had passed to Andy Saunders.

7. Boundary Review  -  Chairman reported he had received e-mail from Neil Parish MEP who advised the Parish Council to contact European Court of Human Rights.  He could not put any more influence on this body than the Parish Council and suggested we engage a lawyer.  Chairman to talk with Simon Cross and DAPTC about the question of how to fund if the matter was taken up.

8. Bridge No. 2  -  Repair work has now been completed and railings placed along side.

9. Padlocked Bridleway  -  It was unsure if this was still locked.  Tib Axon to find out.

10. Safety /Warning Signs on Bindon Lane  -  Clerk had e-mailed and spoken with Nigel Hamer DCC who had taken over from Jon Munslow and was still ‘getting his feet under the table’.  He would look into the matter and also asked the Clerk to identify those signs the Council thought were missing.

11. Roebuck Farm  -  No reply had been received to our letter of 12th October to Mike Grime, cc. Paul Croft, with regard to removal of caravan.  Clerk was asked to chase.

12. Parish Newsletter  -  Delivered on 6th November.

13. Jim Knight MP  -  Reply received re completion of his survey.  Analysing responses and a summary of results would be sent.

14. Dorset Waste Forum  -  Chairman to try and attend meeting on 30th November.

15. West Holme Crossing  -  A letter had been received from Tim Westwood acknowledging ours of 13th October.  Malcolm Shakesby reported he had met with Glyn Lewis, Level Crossing Risk Control Co-ordinator at Network Rail and he had spoken with Mr Lewis about this incident.  The Clerk would write a letter to Mr Lewis and enclose correspondence from Michael Smith of Stoborough.

16. A letter had been received from BT in reply to ours of 6th October concerning removal of phone box. There had been a huge response to their consultation letter and there would be considerable delay in responding to our correspondence.  The payphone would remain in the meantime.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS 

1. 6/2004/942  -  Monkey World – Erection of Orang-utan Nursery.

As asked by the Chairman, Liz Rudd confirmed she had referred this application to the planning board.  This would mean that the application would be discussed at the full Planning Board meeting on 25th November.  The Parish Council considered this application and noted that again there was supporting information that had not been provided:

· There was no plan to put the site of the Nursery in context with the overall site.

· There was no reference to facilities that it is to replace yet the recent TV programme showed the Orang-utan Nursery.  Was this a replacement or has it already been built and is this a retrospective application?

· The Council previously raised these issues with PDC and they stated that MW would be asked to provide large-scale plans in the future.  Also MW agents said it was not possible to have long-term plans for the future development of the site because of the unpredictability of the ape rescue business.  By having a nursery for orang-utans this was not a reaction to some overseas rescue effort but part of a planned breeding programme?

A letter would be written to District Council outlining the above points and asking when the last site visit was conducted and since it was considered to be a key tourist attraction whether MW is to make a contribution to the local transport infrastructure plan as agreed.

2. 6/2004/922 Holme Nurseries – Changes to external appearance of existing steel portal building.

The Parish Council has no objections.  Clerk to contact Case Officer Gareth Kitching.

3. 6/2004/949 – Mr and Mrs Soulsby, Grapevine Cottage – Demolish outbuilding.

The Parish Council has no objections.  Clerk to contact Case Officer Rob Jefferies.

4. 6/2004/998 – S. Turner and C. Higgins, Manor Cottage, West Holme – 

Installation of central heating.  

The Parish Council has no objections.  Clerk to contact Case Officer Rob Jerreries.

This application was received the day before this meeting, i.e. 10th November and had a clearance date of 2nd December.  This clearance date was earlier in the month than usual and the Clerk had telephoned DAPTC to make sure we were able to discuss even though notice had not be posted on Parish boards.  

The Chairman asked the Clerk to write to Mike Grime, c.c. Paul Croft, advising that we had moved our monthly meeting to the beginning of the month to accommodate planning deadlines which were generally set for the middle of the month.  Council was not happy that the December deadline was set for the 2nd of the month, which was too early to enable us to advertise, discuss and respond in an appropriate manner.  We need to be consistent with the timing of our meetings.

PAST PLANNING

1. 6/2004/746 – Mr and Mrs J. Field, The Nave House – Approved 14/9/04

2. 6/2004/748 – WH Bond, 2 Holmebridge – Approved 21/9/04

3. 6/2004/366 – DCC re Hines Quarry – A Construction and Demolition Waste Recycling Facility -–Approved 1/11/04 with 11 conditions.

BUSINESS OF MEETING

1. County Councillor’s Report – Malcolm Shakesby reported on:

(a) his meeting at Wareham Station with Glyn Lewis, Level Crossing Risk Control

Co-ordinator, with regard to the new pedestrian crossing gates.  He had mentioned  to Mr Lewis about the West Holme incident and the speed of trains on the crossing.  With regard to the lowering of barriers at this crossing it had been noted by several Parish Councillors that this ranged anything from 12 seconds to 20 seconds.  Research indicates that barriers should lower 27 seconds before a train approaches and it had been reported in the press that 30 seconds was the least amount of time.   Also he had noted that a lot of trains did not whistle as they were crossing although Mr Lewis said that drivers had been instructed to do so.

(b) MTB issues were:

· Site has been moved from inside Winfrith Technology Centre to outside

· English Nature is not happy about the site

· Site is on a flood plain

· Lorries would be coming west through narrow streets of Broadmayne

· 184 vehicle movements a day plus 50 cars

· Contrary to all previous project documentation

· Waste would be imported from areas west.

    The question of whether a site selection document had been processed was discussed.  

    Chairman to request copy.

2. Conclusive map received from Countryside Agency showing registered common land and open countryside.  Put on file.

3. Environmental Agency  -  Concerns raised by Peter Burden of Holmebridge about the way they are managing the river.  Map has been posted on web site showing raised water levels.  Homes are being put at risk.  Problems could develop with increase in premiums for home insurance.  At a later stage District Council and County Council to be contacted.

4. DAPTC – Area meeting 6th December at 7.30 Town Hall.  Chairman to try and attend.  Fax details of this meeting to Chairman on Tuesday 16th.

5. Dorset and East Devon World Heritage Site – Transport Strategy – Supplementary Consultation.  Clerk had received letter and floppy disc detailing 87 pages of information – 60 pages printed off.  Clerk to e-mail D. Dawkins @ DCC to say that we cannot meet deadline for comments but will do so as son as possible.

6. Letter received from Wareham Transport Action Group requesting donation towards running of Home Hopper bus service.  Parish Council regrets that we are not able to make a contribution due to our limited resources.

7. Frome, Piddle and Purbeck CAMS Consultation Document.  Chairman to pass to Peter Burden on the steering committee for Parish Plan.

8. Letter received from Angie Downer ref. New Community Beat Officer Lyn Adams as from 13th October.  As requested in her letter copy of our monthly minutes will be sent to her and hopefully a meeting can be set up with her at our January meeting.

9. UKAEA Liaison Meeting 23rd November.  Chairman to try and attend.  Clerk to send e-mail.  Also received Executive Summary Lifecycle Baseline Plan for Winfrith. Filed.

10. CPRE – Membership details received after Neill Child attended Planning Seminar.

11. Learning Skills Council – Public Consultation for future education of adults.  Posters to be displayed on notice boards.  Questionnaires to be completed by 10th December.

12. Regional Spatial Strategy 2026 – Chairman to read.

FINANCE

1. Annual Audit Fee - £141.00.  

2. M. Quinn – Parish Plan Expenses - £139.27

These Accounts were approved for payment.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Not yet confirmed.

…………………………………………


………………………..

Chairman






Date

